Five Reasons Fall Is Better
Than Summer
Fall in recent times has taken its lumps for the “pumpkin
spice” craze that people seem to find annoying because here in
America we love being annoyed. Historically, it has brought on
the beginning of the school year, which causes groans from
some people I’m sure. Although as a teacher I confess that I
embrace the familiarity of a returning structured schedule and
the newness of student lists that greet me every September.
Today we celebrate the finer aspects of this exquisite season.
Here are five reasons to love fall more than summer.

Because Sports
Is there really a better stretch of the sports calendar than
Fall? I’d venture to say that October is the greatest month
for sports.
First, you have the baseball playoffs which are second to
none. Yes, we know that MLB players are known as “the boys of
summer”, but it’s during the Fall when we are treated to the
payoff for the long grind of the regular season: post season
baseball! Legends are born in the post season. From
Schilling’s bloody sock to Morris’ 10 inning shutout in game 7
of the World Series the post season produces memories that
will last a lifetime. Home runs become mythical feats that
transcend the sport. Remember Kirk Gibson’s walk off homer on
two bad knees in his only plate appearance of the 1988 World
Series? Or Joe Carter’s World Series winning home run in 1993?
Everything about post season games is magnified. Albert Pujols
pretty much single-handedly altered Brad Lidge’s career in the
post season. And who could forget the Red Sox coming back from
3 games down in a best of 7 series against the Yankees!

Whether it’s the excitement of the winner takes all Wild Card
games or the thrills of a 7 game series something special
happens when you take a sport known for its “there’s always
another game” attitude and have the outcome determined by only
a handful of games. If you have your doubts then you don’t
have to look back beyond last post season which produced one
of the most exciting, dramatic World Series of all time.
Also, October has historically been the only month where you
can get games that matter in the NFL, NBA and MLB (though
November is now joining it…which is still in fall!) Imagine a
world where on Sunday, October 15 we get a full slate of NFL
games, on October 16 we get Game 3 of an ALCS with Boston
battling Cleveland and on the 17th we get the NBA tipping off
with the Cavs battling the Celtics, fresh off that mega-trade
this Summer. What a world!! Only in Fall.
Plus, it gives us some outrageously big college football
games, high school football, the beginning of college
basketball and the beginning of hockey. It’s a veritable feast
for sports fans during the fall months.
– Gowdy Cannon and Mark Sass

You can stop being hot and humid and sticky and sweaty 24
hours a day.
I know that many will recoil in horror at this notion, but I
really don’t care for summer that much. Much of this is due to
the oppressive weather. You go outside for just a little bit
and that extra strength antiperspirant you just put on is gone
in ten minutes and a river of sweat is coursing from every
sweat gland of your body. In no time at all you can smell your
own stench which is always a bad sign. And then this stench
attracts every gnat and mosquito from miles around with no
pest repellent known to mankind able to withstand the
insectile attack. And night isn’t that much better. I am one

of those unfortunate souls who can’t sleep very well unless
there are lots of covers caking me. So it’s annoying when the
nights are so oppressive that you are forced to use only a
sheet or two at most. But then autumn falls and its quite
literally a breath of fresh air. Gone is the air so thick with
humidity that it’s like the mask of death itself. Gone are the
days when your sweaty clothes cling to your body’s every
orifice for dear life. Gone, making way for the cool, cool
winds of fall.
– Ben Plunkett

Bonfires!
I love a good bonfire. I love sitting outside, when the
weather is cool, enjoying the heat and light of a crackling
fire. I love roasting marshmallows and hot dogs. I love eating
said marshmallows and hot dogs. (I like both of them a little
charred. Come at me.)
I’ve enjoyed bonfires with our church’s youth group, with
friends, and with family. It’s always a special time. Hanging
out with people you care about, seeing their faces light up in
the glow of the fire, spending hours and hours talking,
joking, and laughing – there are very few activities I know of
that inspire the kind of camaraderie and fellowship like a
bonfire. And outside of the Fall months, the chances are slim
you are building a bonfire.
– Phill Lytle

Movie Marathons
Namely, every year my wife and I enjoy a Halloween marathon
and a Christmas marathon. For Halloween we do NOT watch things
that are gory or filled with obscene language or content. But
that still leaves tons of great options for being innocently

scared, especially if you include TV. For example, last year
my wife and I watched several episodes of Doctor Who, that are
entirely Halloween-esque yet not an assault on morality and
decency. This year we will watch the Yang Trilogy from the TV
show Psych, an incredible run of three consecutive season
finales from a TV show we adore.
But this year is extremely special for another reason. This
year Stranger Things 2 comes out. And even though I have
learned that the best laid plans of mice and men often go
awry, our tentative plan is to watch several movies that
helped inspire this Netflix original series (Ghostbusters,
Stand By Me, Poltergeist, etc.), then rewatch Season 1 from
October 23-26 and end the marathon watching the new season
from October 27-31. I have purposefully watched less TV
September this year in anticipation of this event. If the Cubs
make the World Series again, we are going to have some serious
decisions to make.
My wife doesn’t enjoy the Halloween marathons as much as I do,
but I appreciate her being a good sport. And she did enjoy
Season 1 of Stranger Things. But she is more into Christmas
movies and starting around December 1 we will enter another
glorious time of bonding over some of our favorite Christmas
stories told on the big and small screens.
– Gowdy Cannon

Fall means Halloween and Halloween means CANDY!
First, let’s address the elephant in the room: Halloween is
evil and of the Devil. As Christians, we do not participate in
any Halloween activities. Ever. (Sidebar: Ladies, I would like
to use this opportunity to urge all of you to not use
Halloween as an excuse to dress like a prostitute. You are
better than that. Be better than that.) But change that name
to Fall Festival, or Trunk and Treat, and we are totally cool

with that! All of that presupposes that candy is involved at
these alternate celebrations/activities. If there is candy,
all is well with the world. We love candy.
Little known fact: This time of year is one of the best
reasons to have children. You get way more candy that way
because your kids come home from their “Fall” activities with
mountains of candy. And you, as their loving parent, get to
partake in all that bounty. Be fruitful and multiply people!
There is a mother lode of candy in your future if you do!
– Phill Lytle

